
 

  
J. R. Bhosale 

General Secretary 

Western Railway Employees’ Union 
Central Office: Grant  Road Station Building (East), Mumbai-400007 

 
P&T: 23083813  Rly. 43662, 43663  Website: www.wreuindia.org 

E-mail: wreuhq@rediffmail.com; gswreuhq@gmail.com  

  

 

No.BVP/11/2024                                     Dated: 17-05-2024 

To, 
GM(E)-CCG 
 

Sub: Grant of financial assistance twice a year from CSBF/SBF to Railway 
employee suffering from serious ailments.  

 Ref:  Railway Board’s letter No. 2024/E(W)/13/2 dated 13-05-2024  
 
Railway Board vide its letter No. 2024/E(W)/13/2 dated 13-05-2024 has advised 

all Zonal Railways for grant of financial assistance through CSBF/SBF twice a year for 

railway employees suffering from serious ailments i.e Cancer, Kidney damage, 

HIV/AIDS, Liver Disease etc.   

 

The Railway Board reiterated that as per Rule No.802(2) of IREC Vol. I “Chapter 

8 Staff Benefit Fund” CSBF/SBF Committees have been empowered to incur 

expenditure on any item with the approval of General Manager if the committee 

considers that such expenditure is essential for the welfare of staff. 

 

In this context you are requested to do the needful for providing financial 

assistance twice in a year to the employees suffering from Cancer, Kidney damage, 

HIV/AIDS, Liver Disease etc which would be helpful for the family to mitigate the 

hardships faced by them due to the serious ailments of bread winner of the family.  
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